



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 18 FEBRUARY 2020

1. **Attendance:** D. Collins, A. Oliver, J. Hennessy, B. Collins, M. Collins, S. Collins, R. Hill, R. Molier
2. **Apologies:** B. Druwitt, J. Druwitt, D. Wescombe, P. Reid, S. Downs, H. Downs
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 13 January 2020 –
Moved: J. Hennessy - Seconded: M. Collins - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
 - 4.1. Sponsorship invoices are starting to go out this week.
 - 4.2. Well done to Brad, Shane, Wingers, Dale and Worthers for their selection in Meyer Shield, and to Shane for his hat trick
 - 4.3. Well done to Pat & Graham for an extremely successful day for Old Codgers
 - 4.4. Strikers clinic was well attended, SACA were grateful for the use of club rooms, bbq etc and dropped off a small scoreboard and some more helmets for U12s
 - 4.5. No update on Strikers game to be played at Woodside
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Subs – Captains have been following up, list of players that have paid online have been provided.
 - 5.2. Old Codgers about \$1,000 on EFT over the bar
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. Email from Victorian Veterans Cricket about using oval, Dave has been in contact with them and SA Veterans. Mid-week game, they would like catering etc but most of our members won't be around, may suggest bowls club might like to cater.
 - 6.2. Text message from Birdwood High about using both ovals, resolved that we are happy to let them use oval and matting
7. **Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. Veterans over 60s competition
 - 7.2. Association communication to be drafted for A2s, byes and legitimate concerns about fielding teams
8. **Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. Invoices being distributed tonight.
 - 8.2. Hills Cider – check to see if invoice is required for them
 - 8.3. Emmetts – invoice has been processed, but no funds in the account at this stage. It is being followed up.
9. **Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Rain has helped with ovals being greener, took longer than normal to mow
 - 9.2. New sprinklers are in and working well
 - 9.3. A few patches that would like to be worked on
 - 9.4. Rick and BJ have done some work around the nets
10. **Recreation Grounds**
 - 10.1. Still waiting on council report
 - 10.2. Netball have requested better lighting for the carpark at night
 - 10.3. Road out by the pool, needs better signage as it is meant to be two way, but there are discussions to look at making it one way all the time.
 - 10.4. Tennis Club are having same issue as us with drainage, water and gravel and now going over retaining walls and onto courts.

9. Senior Report

- 9.1. Ladies day coming up
- 9.2. A2s will make finals, As, Bs & Cs still in with a chance
- 9.3. Need to clarify with Association re Seb and qualifying for Juniors, we want him to play A grade late in the season but don't want him to miss out on the chance to play finals in As

10. Alexandra & Eastern Hills Cricket Association

- 10.1. NIL

11. Junior Report

- 11.1. Juniors going ok
- 11.2. Shirts have been given to coaches, just Swoop
- 11.3. U14s in final might not be able to play at Woodside. Could most likely play on back oval. Lobethal is available if not an option.
- 11.4. U1s have a couple of games left
- 11.5. Junior Presentations likely to be Sunday 29 March

12. Bar News

- 12.1. Both bars fridges working well
- 12.2. Should try and support local for stock ie Kloses for soft drink, try and get pub back on board for sponsorship

13. Social Report

- 13.1. Ladies Day – follow up with Langhorne Creek re playing in colours, Downsy to let C Grade know so they can invite wives, partners etc. Club will cover reasonable costs. Hill Family to arrange some sparkling club to reimburse. Drink specials \$1 off normal pricing

14. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 14.1. NIL

15. Clothing / Equipment

- 15.1. NIL

16. General Business

- 16.1. Junior Presentations likely to be Sunday 29 March
- 16.2. Senior Presentation Saturday 28 March, check to see if the institute is available, speak to Warriors soccer club to see if they would be willing to hire their facility for the night. Both options would require liquor licence for the night. If all else fails to be held in club rooms. Catering to be done by S Downs
- 16.3. Woodies Wickets – Dave to co-ordinate juniors, seniors to be arranged by someone else, try Dave Ball.
- 16.4. Trophies – will need to get underway soon
- 16.5. Scorers platform, railing to be fixed – Brad to get this underway.
- 16.6. Hills to hire club 4th April.
- 16.7. Old Codgers day - \$3.080 raised for Bushfire relief, \$570 – from caps and stubby holders, Gary Payne donation of \$50 on the day. Intention is for the funds to be banked and donated to Lobethal Recovery Fund once vetted through checking where funds are directed and how to be distributed. Committee will be notified before donation is made. Quick update to be made on Facebook and Instagram.

17. Next Meeting: Monday 16 March

18. Meeting Closed: 8:17pm